MINUTES

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
City of Riverside
Thursday, February 8, 2018, 1 p.m.
Art Pick Council Chamber

PRESENT: Chair Soubirous, Vice Chair Mac Arthur, and Member Melendrez and
Councilmember Gardner substituting for Vice Chair Mac Arthur for the
item regarding the Brockton Avenue Restriping Project

ABSENT: None

STAFF PRESENT: Al Zelinka, Kim Ellis, Korey Gunter, Ruthann Elder, Carl Carey,
Nathan Mustafa, Gil Hernandez, Kris Martinez, Lynn Anderson, Mark
Steuer, Liz Coon, and Nancy Crunk

ALSO PRESENT: David Castle
Chair Soubirous convened the meeting at 1:02 p.m.

RIVERSIDE MUNICIPAL AIRPORT OPERATIONS AND ACTIVITIES UPDATE

Following discussion and without formal motion, the Committee unanimously received
order filed the semi-annual report on the Riverside Municipal Airport operations and
activities.

Councilmember Gardner arrived and substituted for Vice Chair Mac Arthur for the following
item. Vice Chair Mac Arthur left the meeting at this time.

BROCKTON AVENUE RESTRIPING PROJECT UPDATE

Following discussion, motion was made by Councilmember Gardner and seconded by
Member Melendrez to receive and order filed the post-construction traffic data supporting
the retention of the existing striping configuration on Brockton Avenue. Motion carried
unanimously.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
David Castle spoke regarding a mini roundabout at Victoria Avenue and Washington
Street.

ITEMS FOR FUTURE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION AS
REQUESTED BY MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE

Member Melendrez requested an update on taxi rates to the City Council Transportation
Committee within 60 days.

The Transportation Committee adjourned at 2:12 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

K
Deputy CityClerk
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